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Elrick Primary School: a Health Promoting School                         

	Newsletter : Session 2016/7                                  16 January 2017


	Dear Parents,

We would like to take this opportunity to wish you all a very Healthy and Happy New Year. We look forward to a successful year ahead for all our pupils at Elrick. 
Staff
There are a number of changes to staffing as follows:
· We would like to extend a very warm welcome to Mrs Angela Bowman who has taken up the post of Admin Assistant and Mrs Brenda Webster, who was successful in securing the part time Administrator post (Thursday/Friday) 

· We would also like to welcome Mrs Heather Ellington, who will be working part time in the Nursery (Green class)

· We also extend a very warm welcome to Mrs Gillian Shimwell who will be working in the Nursery Wednesday/Thursday Friday starting Wednesday 25 January and Mrs Angie Ferguson who will be working in the Nursery Monday/Tuesday/Wednesday (start date yet to be confirmed)

· This term Mrs Cowan will be reducing to 4 days (Monday – Thursday) Mrs Bruce will be covering her class on a Friday. 

· It is with great sadness that we will be saying goodbye to Mrs Laura Calder at the end of the month (last day Friday 27 January) Mrs Calder is moving back to the Highlands. During her time at Elrick, Mrs Calder has brought a great deal of knowledge, experience and expertise to the learning and teaching of the pupils in her classes. I would like to thank her for her hard work and commitment to the children and to the school. We will all miss her but wish her every success in the future. 
· Mrs Calder’s post has been advertised but we were unsuccessful in appointing a teacher. It has been re-advertised and as of Monday 30 January Mrs Michaela Reid, who is currently one of our ASL teachers will be teaching the class until further notice. This will ensure continuity in the children’s learning.
Scottish Fortnight: Monday 23 January – Friday 3 February
As mentioned in the last newsletter we are celebrating our Scottish culture and heritage by focussing on many aspects of Scotland this term, but particularly during the above mentioned fortnight. The children are all being asked to learn a Scottish poem and they will also be learning Scottish songs. Children will be sharing their learning at assemblies and with their peer classes. On Friday 3 February we are holding a ‘shindigathon’ – children will be involved throughout the day in dancing, singing and more. If possible could the children wear something tartan that day (anything at all) – please do not worry if you don’t have anything and don’t buy anything new!  

Early Learning and Childcare Enrolment:

Monday 23 January – Friday 3 February
Please pass this information on to anyone who has children ready to start Nursery next session. Parents can call into the school office to pick up a form. Alternatively forms can be accessed online: http://www.aberdeenshire.gov.uk/schools/information/early-learning-and-childcare-information/
Pupil Progress
As discussed at parents’ meetings in October, pupil profiles will be uploaded to Glow in the next couple of weeks (a text will be sent to you when this has taken place). Please do take the time to share your child’s learning and progress. The process of recording progress in learning will continue throughout the year and you will be invited in to school at the end of term to discuss the progress with your child and his/her teacher. 
Group Messenger
In the next few weeks we will be moving to a new communication system. Please look out for further information. 
Dates
Wednesday 18 January – Read a Novel Meeting (P3 parents)

Monday 23-Thursday 26 January – Glenshee trip (P6)
Monday 23 January – Friday 3 February – Early Years Childcare Enrolment

Tuesday 24 January 2pm – Parent Council meeting

Tuesday 24 January – P4/5 Rotary Fun Quiz

Wednesday 25 January – P6/7 Rotary Fun Quiz

Thursday 9/Friday 10 February – Occasional Holidays

Monday 13 February – Mid Term 

Tuesday 14/Wednesday 15 February – In Service 
Friday 17/24 February – P6C Curling

Friday 3/24 March – P6RS Curling

Tuesday 28 February – P7 Rotary Quiz

Friday 10  March 9am – Parent Council Meeting

Tuesday 21/Wednesday 22/Tuesday 28 March – Parents’ meetings

Friday 31st March – last day of term

As a school we value the partnership we have with parents and therefore appreciate any feedback you can provide.  This is part of our self evaluation process which helps us to develop and improve.  Please feel free to complete the Compliments, Comments and Complaints section below or e-mail your feedback to the school.

Yours Sincerely

Louise Malcolm

Head Teacher
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